Highways Report
May/June 2025
Last year the overgrowth along Clacton Road was reported a few times but the last occasion was on the 15th June.  
The report stated that no-one could walk along the footpath and that the local speed watchers could no longer speed watch due to the overgrowth covering the sign no matter how they placed it.
A reply was received in September that work would be undertaken when a date was confirmed. In January another message was received stating ‘Need to gather more information.’ And then in February ‘Need to speak to landowner’. After that the vegetation died down and no further action was taken.  Now here we are again in June almost exactly a year on from the report sent in last year and we are in the same situation although possibly the overgrowth is even worse this year.
Elsewhere the holes and broken kerbs continue to worsen and the South side of Colchester Road and Thorpe Road is breaking up in various places.

Speedwatch Report
May 2025
In may we logged 36 speeders, all were taxed and MOT’d.  There was 1 repeater and the fastest was doing 44mph in a 30mph area.

